
 

 

Committee Report

T Transportation Committee 
For the Metropolitan Council meeting of May 11, 2011 

Item: 2011-114 
 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date 

Prepared: 
April 26, 2011 

Subject: 2011 Regional Solicitation 

Proposed Action:  
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
adopt the 2011 Regional Solicitation Package, including the schedule of events, for release to 
solicit project applications. 

Summary of Committee Discussion / Questions:  
Kevin Roggenbuck, MTS Transportation Coordinator, James Andrew, MTS Senior Planner, 
presented this item. 
 
Mr. Roggenbuck said he and TAB Chair Bill Hargis presented the regional solicitation 
philosophy and process to the Transportation Committee on April 11.  The TAB adopted the 
2011 regional solicitation package on April 20 and it is before the Transportation Committee 
today with a request to recommend concurrence to the full Council. 
 
Mr. Andrew reviewed the key dates in the schedule and said projects selected through the 
2011 regional solicitation would be programmed in 2015 and 2016.  Andrew also reviewed 
some of the comments made on the draft 2011 solicitation package, noting that the TAB will 
likely hold its public comment meeting immediately after the solicitation to allow discussion 
of larger policy issues. 
 
Chair Elkins stated he would like to see better information about the scoring methodologies 
used to apply the criteria set by the TAB.  Roggenbuck stated that more information could be 
added to the Regional Solicitation page of the website regarding how projects are scored. 

Andrew answered a question from Brimeyer regarding some criteria changes between the 
years 2009 and 2011. 

Motion by Duininck, seconded by Reynoso and passed. 

 

  



 

 

Business Item  

T Transportation Committee Item: 2011-114 

Meeting date:  April 25, 2011 

Metropolitan Council meeting: May 11, 2011 

 

ADVISORY INFORMATION 
Date: April 20, 2011 

Subject: 2011 Regional Solicitation 
District(s), Member(s):  All 
Policy/Legal Reference: TAB Action 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Connie Kozlak (651-602-1720), Carl Ohrn (651-602-1719), 
James Andrew (651-602-1721) 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services 

Proposed Action 
That the Metropolitan Council concur with the Transportation Advisory Board (TAB) action to 
adopt the 2011 Regional Solicitation Package, including the schedule of events, for release to 
solicit project applications. 

Background 
The regional solicitation for federal transportation project funding is part of the Council’s 3C 
(continuing, cooperative and comprehensive) transportation planning process.  It is a key 
biennial responsibility of the Council’s Transportation Advisory Board to solicit and evaluate 
project applications for funding from four federal programs: Surface Transportation Program 
(STP) Urban Guarantee, Congestion Mitigation Air Quality (CMAQ) and STP Transportation 
Enhancements, and a portion of the Bridge Improvement and Replacement Program. 

On March 2, 2011 the TAB and TAC hosted a public meeting on the draft 2011 Regional 
Solicitation criteria and process. Public comments were received by March 4, 2011.  These 
comments and responses to comments are available as a link on the meeting agenda.  After 
Council concurrence, a notice will be sent out on May 12, 2011 that the solicitation package 
is available on the Council website.  Applications will be due on July 18, 2011. 

Rationale 
The regional solicitation criteria and process are updated biennially through the federal 3C 
process and are adopted by the TAB.  Projects are solicited, reviewed, scored and ranked 
through the adopted process.  The TAB directs staff to include the projects selected through 
this process in the next draft Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). 

The Metropolitan Council is the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) for the seven-
county Twin Cities metropolitan area.  The TAB, in conjunction with the Council, satisfies the 
federal requirements that a designated MPO include local elected officials in the decision 
making process on the programming of federal transportation funds. 

Funding 
Projects selected through the 2011 Solicitation will be programmed for funding in the 
Transportation Improvement Program for 2015 and 2016. 

Known Support / Opposition 
The TAB’s Technical Committees responded to comments that critiqued various aspects of 
the criteria, which are available as a link from the meeting agenda.  While some of the 
comments expressed resulted in technical changes to the criteria, others were larger policy 



 

 

issues that require more significant changes to the solicitation process than is feasible given 
the timing of this funding cycle.  However, all of these comments and issues will be brought 
to the TAB, and to all technical committees of the TAB, prior to the criteria revision work for 
the next solicitation. 

Prior to adopting the 2011 Solicitation, the TAB had a lengthy discussion regarding the 
process for soliciting and responding to public comment about the solicitation.  The TAB 
requested that public comment be requested soon after the conclusion of the 2011 
Solicitation this winter so that all issues brought to the TAB can be discussed at some length 
prior to revising the Solicitation criteria and programs for 2013.  This decision reflects the 
fact that there is not much time in this funding cycle to consider major changes to the 
program categories and criteria suggested during the public comment period.  This direction 
was initially suggested and supported by staff and the technical committees of the TAB. 
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